
 

October 27, 2020 

 

DANIEL ORTO 
336 NORTH CLINTON STREET 
PRINCETON WI 54968 
 
 
 
 Subject: Request Additional Information for Quilts & Quilting  
   607 West Main Street, Princeton, WI 
   WDNR BRRTS # 03-24-384948  
 
 
Dear Mr. Orto: 
 
On November 7, 2002, Scott Petlewski of Envirogen, Inc., notified the Wisconsin Department of Natural 
Resources (WDNR) that petroleum contamination had been detected at the site listed above.  On 
December 27, 2004, a Notice of Contamination was applied to the property deed for the contamination 
found in the soil and groundwater.  
 
On May 10, 2018 you received a letter, a copy is enclosed, as the current property owner indicating 
your responsibility for investigating and restoring the environment at the above-described site under 
Section 292.11, Wisconsin Statutes, known as the hazardous substances spills law.  That letter 
directed you to hire an environmental consultant and submit a work plan for the investigation by July 9, 
2018.  To date, you have not taken any action to investigate the contamination remaining at the above-
described site. 
 
If you would like to remove the Notice of Contamination from your property, you will need to hire an 
environmental consultant and submit a site investigation work plan that aims to sample soil and 
groundwater in order to determine the degree and extent of petroleum contamination.  
 
Within 30 days, by November 26, 2020, submit written verification indicating your intentions to move 
forward with the additional soil and groundwater investigation.  Within 60 days, by December 26, 2020, 
submit written verification (such as a letter from the consultant) that you have hired an environmental 
consultant.  
 
Additional Information 
 
Sites where discharges to the environment have been reported are entered into the Bureau for 
Remediation and Redevelopment Tracking System (BRRTS), a version of which appears on the 
WDNR’s Internet site.  You may view the information related to your site at any time 
(http://dnr.wi.gov/topic/Brownfields/wrrd.html) by searching the BRRTS case number on BRRTS on the 
Web.  Enter the BRRTS number listed at the top of this letter into the Activity Number box, and click 
search.   
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Further correspondence should be sent to me as the new Project Manager for the site: 
 
 Gwen Saliares  
 Hydrogeologist – Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
 Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
 625 East County Road Y, STE. 700 
 Oshkosh, WI 54901-9731 
 (920) 510-4343 
 gwen.saliares@wisconsin.gov  
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
Sincerely, 

  
Gwen Saliares 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
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